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Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

April 19, 2011
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, April 19, 2011 in the Asbury University Grille as a lunch meeting to honor faculty achievements.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dr. Kulaga recognized this spring’s recipients of tenure and promotion.  Paul Vincent was honored for 35 years of service.  Rita Pritchett and Bonnie Banker were honored for 40 years of service.

Dr. Gray commented on the ongoing revision of the general education curriculum.  A systemic, unified institutional response is underway.  Dr. Gray thanked faculty for the progress which has taken place so far and encouraged faculty to continue working through this issue.
The minutes from the last meeting were approved.
ACTION ITEMS—Curriculum
The following recommendations came from the Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee for consideration by the Faculty Assembly:

1. Proposal from the Music department to revise a current courses:

VOC 100: Vocal Fundamentals for Singers (renamed) - to now be a course for voice majors and not just for non-music and non-voice students

VOC 200-Level Proficiency:  revise description

VOC 461 & 462 Vocal Pedagogy I & II: revise description

RCT 485 Senior Voice Recital: an additional variation for the 480’s block of senior recitals
The proposal passed.
2. Proposal from the Music department to expand and define Vocal Lesson options to reflect the differences in vocal lesson hours, tracts, and levels using expanded numbering of the current VOC lesson courses.

The proposal passed.
3. Proposal from the Music department to add two new courses to support the voice students in the Theatre & Cinema Performance and Worship Arts majors.

VOC 104 (2) Voice for Theatre and Worship

VOC 301 (1-2) Musical Theatre Ensemble


The proposal passed.
4. Proposal from the Music department to revise the Music Major with the above course changes – requiring VOC 100 be satisfied by voice students and VOC 300 Opera Workshop be required by performance students.

The proposal passed.
5. Proposal from the Registrar to create a course option for all departments to have seminars (293) at the sophomore level that can be more introductory or exploratory in nature.

Departments already having a sophomore seminar will begin using this number.  The proposal passed.
6. Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to revise and expand the PSY 435 practicum to three course listings that reflect the various practicum experiences.

PSY 435 Clinical/Counseling Practicum


PSY 436 Research Practicum


PSY 437 Teaching Practicum


The proposal passed.
7. Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to change the Social Work Major by making BIO 100/101 or BIO 161/163 a required foundational course.

The proposal passed.
8. Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to change two Sociology courses:

SOC 421 Crime and Corrections changed to SOC 101 Intro to Criminal Justice
SOC 201 Social Problems changed to SOC 201 Social Problems and Globalization in the 21st Century
The proposal passed.
9. Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to add a new course:


SOC 260 Justice and Community Development 

Questions were raised about staffing and enrollment for this course, particularly if other SOC courses are not being able to be offered due to staffing.  The proposal passed.
10. Proposal from the Behavioral Sciences Department to revise the Sociology Major by having two emphases:  
1. Classical Sociology
2. Global Studies and Engagement

A question was raised about whether offering two emphases might result in a loss of students who will major in the classical track.  The proposal passed.
11. Proposal from the Communication Department to add a new course.


THA 321 Auditions – previously taught as a seminar course
The proposal passed.
12. Proposal from the Communication Department to revise the Theatre and Cinema Performance major by requiring the new course THA 321 Auditions.

The proposal passed.
13. Proposal from the Mathematics Department to rework the Financial Mathematics Major.  The current major will be renamed Actuarial Mathematics.   The major will drop the International Economics emphasis and will focus entirely on Actuarial Mathematics.  

The proposal passed.
14. Proposal from the English Department to expand two courses into four courses to increase learning in creative writing.

Current courses:

ENG 351 Creative Writing Fiction
ENG 352 Creative Writing Poetry 

Changed to an intro and intermediate version of each:
ENG 2XX Introduction to Creative Writing-Fiction 

ENG 2XX Introduction to Creative Writing-Poetry

ENG 351 Intermediate Studies in Creative Writing-Fiction

ENG 352 Intermediate Studies in Creative Writing-Poetry

The proposal passed.
15. Proposal from the English Department to revise the Creative Writing major utilizing these courses with changes in which courses are required and which are optional.

The proposal passed.
16. Proposal from the School of Education to revise the education majors in all programs with changes in course descriptions, course hours and hours of required practicum/field experience that reflect a move towards a ‘clinical-based’ model of teacher preparation.  All changes were approved with tentative approval for the changes to Music Education pending final negotiations for the phase in of course scheduling and for verifying NASM accreditation approval to be completed within 15 months.

The proposal passed.
ACTION ITEMS—Other
The recommendations of committee assignments from Committee on Committees was approved.
Doug Walker was elected as Faculty Vice Chair.  Owen Dickens was chosen to head the Faculty Appeals Committee.
The list of candidates for graduation was approved.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Honors Convocation will take place on April 27.

The Athletic Awards Service will take place on April 27.

Baccalaureate will be held on May 6 at 7:30 p.m. with a reception immediately following.

Commencement will take place at noon on May 7 in the Luce Center.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 and was resumed on the following Tuesday.
Respectfully submitted,
Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary

